
 

  

To: Budget Committee/Blount County Commission 

From:  Jarrod Millsaps, Deputy Chief BCSO 

CC:  Fin. Dir. Brian Baldwin; Jeff French, Chief Deputy BCSO 

Date: 11/21/2023 

Re: BCSO Motor Vehicles reappropriation request 

  

Budget Committee Members and Commissioners, 

 

John Hamby, with TT of Murfreesboro, made us aware on Monday, Nov. 20, 2023, that 3 Ford Escapes that 
were ordered last budget year, were not going to be built and are not on the 2024 State Contract.  We are 
requesting to re-appropriate those monies that were on a prior year (FY22-23) purchase order for the 3 Ford 
Escapes that are no longer available.  Closing the PO causes the monies to fall to fund balance, so the Sheriff’s 
Office is asking for that money to be made available in this budget year to purchase 3 replacement vehicles. 

Thank you, 

Jarrod Millsaps, Deputy Chief Administration 

 


